 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen
Friday, April 28, 2023 @ 3:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved May 8, 2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Jason Johnson opened the meeting at 6:35pm. In attendance were the Honorable John Marsi and Honorable Mark Landry.  Also present was Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.  Steven Sullivan and Kerry Cyganiewicz were absent.
To be included in the minutes:  Prior to the Public Hearing Town Administrator, Jon Ruda, went down to the lobby.  He advised the Chair that there was not one waiting there to attend the Public Hearing. 
2.   Public Hearing: - Board of Selectmen vote to opt out of Mail in Voting for June 12, 2023 Annual Town Election:  
Jason Johnson opened the Public Hearing at 3:37pm.  Mr. Ruda stated that the spoke with Town Counsel on this matter.  He stated that it is cost prohibited to send out ballots for the election.  The costs are not budgeted, and mailing, postage and time need to be considered.  No attendees at the Public Hearing.  The Public Hearing closed at 3:44pm.  Steven Sullivan motioned, based on the Town Counsel and Town Clerk’s recommendation, vote to opt out of mail in voting for the Annual Town Election begin held on June 12, 2023.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 3-0.

3.  New Business:

a.   Board of Selectmen vote opting into early voting for the June 12, 2023 election:  Mark Landry read into the record an excerpt pertinent to the agenda item of the Board of Registrar’s Minutes of April 28, 2023: 
In that meeting present were Lori Smith, Town Clerk and Registrars Mary Palazzo, James Brinker and Lizbeth Parent.  Agenda Item:  Early Voting for the June 12, 2023 Annual Town Election:  Lori Smith stated that the Votes Act requires towns to opt in to in person early voting.   The Board of Selectmen can vote to opt in at least five (5) days prior to the start of early voting upon recommendation from at least 50% of the registrars.  The voting period may begin no sooner than 17 days prior to the election and end not later than 2 business days before the election during normal business hours unless different hours are set as part of the vote to allow early in person voting.  James Brinker motioned to recommend to the Board of Selectmen not to opt in to in person Early Voting for the June 12th election with Lori Smith seconded for discussion.    He stated that he was not in favor of early voting as there is still absentee voting for those who are away or unable to vote on election day and that this also allows for those unable to attend in person because of a disability.  Unanimous Vote.  
The Board took no action and will discuss and vote at a later meeting.  
4. Old Business:

5.  Departmental Communication:
6.   Adjournment:

Mark Landry motioned to adjourn at 3:58pm.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 3-0.

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis

Administrative Secretary

Cc:  Documents physically identified, discussed, or considered by the Board
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